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 City of Albuquerque

         Municipal Golf Advisory Board March 2014 Minutes

     Meeting Held: 03/20/2014
     Location: Arroyo Del Oso 

Golf Course
	Members Present 
	Concessionaires
	Staff Present 
	Members Not Present 
	Public 

	Los Altos Men’s,                              Gerry Quinlan
	Tony Hildago
	Superintendent,                     David Salas
	Arroyo Del Oso Men’s,              Dennis Vigil
	Wallace Iverson

	Los Altos Women’s,                     Elaine DeLand
	Todd Kersting
	Asst. Superintendent,               Tim Martinez
	Ladera Women’s,                       Linda Knight
	Margarett Terpening

	Ladera Men's,                            Henry Lucero
	
	Retail/Revenue Supervisor,             Carlos Villanueva
	Arroyo Del Oso Women’s, CeCe Thompson
	Beverly Quinlan

	Youth Golf,                                    John Perner
	
	Admin. Asst.,

Melissa DeHerrera
	At Large,                                      Dan Shipman
	

	Senior Golfer's,                           James Crane
	
	
	Puerto Del Sol Men's,      Rusty Arrighetti
	

	Puerto Del Sol Women’s,                 Jean Maher
	
	
	
	


Meeting was called to order at 3:00pm by John Perner.
      Minutes
March 2014 meeting minutes were accepted by Gerry Quinlan and then second by Mr. Lucero (all in favor of minutes-passed.)
      Introductions
John Perner opened the Golf Advisory Board (GAB) meeting dialog and introduced everyone in attendance which included; Board Members, Concessionaires, Special Guests and General Public that were in attendance.
Golf Management Updates
Personnel Updates
Dave Salas: Mentioned during the last meeting held at Arroyo Del Oso (ADO) that Golf Management (GM) was engaged in conducting interviews for the following positions:
Currently we have one position at Los Altos and that is the M-14 position. 

Ladera has the following openings, which are still in need of being filled and they are; Equipment Operator, and Irrigator Specialist. The M14 Supervisor Position at Los Altos is currently filled and we are pleased to announce that GM has hired a gentleman by the name of John Allen. 
Mr. Allen comes from the Esteemed Golf Course by the Name of “Marty Sanchez (AKA) Links de Santa Fe and is the City of Santa Fe's finest Municipal Golf Course. Mr. Allen’s first day will be April 7, 2014. 
Mr. Hildago and Mr. Allen have worked together at the Marty Sanchez Golf Course; as Mr. Hildago is known there, as the Director of Golf and is their Concessionaire for the Pro-Shop only and not the Banquet Hall. 
The B28 irrigator position at Ladera has been filled by Chris Ornelas. Mr. Ornelas is a current employee at Ladera and served in the capacity of irrigator assistant. For Mr. Ornelas this is an upgrade for him. The B23 equipment operator position has been filled by Tina Quintana she was a temporary employee at Park Management for the City of Albuquerque (COA). 
Furthermore, we have hired two seasonal employees. Both team members will only be working 20 hours per week. The following positions are currently still on hold; due to budget restrictions. 
These positions are as follows: M14 Supervisor Position at Puerto Del Sol (PDS) and one        B27 Utility Repairer positions at PDS and one B27 utility repairer at LA. We have procured seven Adecco employees and are in the process of being hired. The new hire’s paperwork is down town at COA and is currently in Rob Perry’s office waiting to be approved. We are hoping to get our newest team members on the golf courses by April. With temporary staffing services we are able to employ temporary staff members at 40 hours per week. 

Budget Status

Tim Martinez:  Reviewed the following data: January FY/14, Golf Rounds decreased by 3.84%, Revenues decreased by 1.57%, Golf Pass Revenue decreased by 13.82%. Year to date (greens fee) revenue decreased to 1.65%.  Tim said that it has been good January and February this year. It seems that we have closed the gap between rounds and revenues.

Perner:  Mr. Perner stated there has not been any meetings’ regarding the ADHOC. He added he cannot lead it and asked Jim Crane, if he would like to take over? Jim declined then Mr. Perner proceeded to ask if anyone else would like to volunteer. There were no volunteers, so their will be no more ADHOC committee.

Golf Advisory Board (GAB) Member Comments

Perner: Mr. Perner had asked a question and inquired, as to how many association members currently have golf pass? Mr. Perner also asked how we can get more of the association members to purchase passes.
Dave: Asked Carlos if he ordered the “EXIT SIGN” for PDS and where are we on that project.

Tony: Would like to know if Carlos could give a brief tutorial on how to generate a Tee Sheet report on plays. Tony also thinks that Cart passes seem like a good idea.

Carlos: Mr. Villanueva mentioned when potential pass buyers come in to buy a pass; we are able to run numbers, and illustrate to our new member the savings. Moreover, by us showing our potential customer or existing customer the savings comparing all passes we offer, Annual Passes, Senior Passes and PM Passes. Carlos uses this methodology as a way to up-sell to our customer and Carlos mentioned to all pass holders the value of having a pass compared to paying cash at the golf site. If anyone has any questions please call Carlos Villanueva. Carlos gave a quick run down on how to generate Tee Sheet Maintenance Reports. Carlos said the sign for Puerto Del Sol has been approved and we are awaiting the updated contract information from P&M signs. Carlos mentioned if the contract is not renew by Monday March 21, 2014 then Carlos will seek out another vendor. Carlos also mentioned that a very important “arrow” that was not painted on one of the entrances/exits at PDS. The work was performed by Accu-Strip Company.

Margaret Terpenng: Concerned on how the Vendor trucks will be coming in Puerto Del Sol.

            Concessionaires Comments
Todd: Todd mentioned that in the minutes from our meeting on February 20th, 2014.
Paul Hyso wanted to get at least 50,000 “likes”. Todd asked if this could be a clerical error and it was a clerical error, we are closer to 500 likes on Face Book. If so can he get the true number by next meeting? Todd was wondering on how the renewal process was going and would it be a good idea to call members that are going to have expired passes? Perhaps this way seems to be more conducive and offers a personal in-touch basis with golf passes users.

Lucero: Inquired on how many employees are working at Ladera. Henry is concerned about the watering schedule and that hole #14 on the green was filling up on the north side of that green. Mr. Lucero mentioned that he has noticed Parks that are watering and when is Ladera going to start watering? Henry is also concerned about the abundance of Bermuda grass growing at Ladera and is concerned on how are we going to eliminate it? Henry is looking for a better season at Ladera, because Henry stated he purchases an annual pass and would like to play at a course that is not of substandard quality! 

Crane: Asked if Ladera was still going to close the back 9 and if cart paths are going to be placed.

Elaine: Mentioned that she sent out an email to all her association on the topic of receiving any promotions, also mentioned the restrooms are looking much better.     

Mahr: Concerned the course is pretty wet during her play hours and what can we do about it? Mahr, also inquired about the trees that were damaged; due to the tremendous storm in 2013 and if the trees were going to be replaced?
Quinlan: Said that it look likes the metal poles at hole #3 at Los Altos have not been placed yet. Redirecting hole #14 and mentioned making hole #13 longer, where does that stand?

Dave: Dave mentioned to Todd he will get the “likes” on Face Book to see the true numbers; this just might have been a clerical error. Dave mentioned to Todd that Tim, Carlos and Melissa have a listing of all the members, that will be expiring and Melissa gets renewal letters out at least 30 days prior to any pass that may be expiring. Dave mentioned to answer Henry’s question, Dave told him that there are 11 employees working on weekdays at Ladera and the employees vary on the weekend. Dave let Henry know that the watering of the greens have already started and the Bermuda grass is aggressive and Rex and crew are trying their best to keep it under control. Dave mentioned to Mr. Crane that it looks like we have to look in the budget FY 15 for placement of cart paths. Dave told Elaine about the water restrictions and they are going to start watering at night as soon as the temperature allows. Dave commented on Jean Mahr’s question regarding the damaged trees, Jean stated that she has been talking with Gary Wolfe and Gary said that he is working with FEMA and is in the process of recouping money for some of the damages and perhaps we can recoup some money to cover labor cost paid-out. Dave mentioned he has checked with Loisel from Los Altos to see if Valley Fence will be out as we have not received a firm date as of yet. Wally, Chris and I will take a look at hole #12 around the second nine. This will be one of the projects after top dressing is completed. We want to go ahead and redirect #14 and make it longer again. We are looking at tee #14 to make it into a dog-leg-left. This will take it into the native area. 

Old business

Mahr: Wondering if marketing ideas like “take a buddy” to golf day or having exhibitions              would be a good promotion?
Elaine DeLand: Seconded the motion

Meeting was adjourned at 04:06pm. 

April 2014 meeting will be held Thursday, April 17, 2014                                                                                                  at Ladera Banquet Room, commencing at 3:00 o’clock.

Approved by: ___________________________________________ 
John Perner, Vice Chairperson
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